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I am in full support of this Hotel Project. There is a shortage of hotel rooms in Petaluma. Additionally, we need
more revenue in the budget.
Petaluma is no longer a small agricultural “town”.
Let’s get w the times and capitalize on this development opportunity.

Impose some Petaluma / City / Resort style tax on the tourists who stay there and use this money as a set aside into
earmarked projects i.e road / parks improvement projects or something agreed to by residents.

Tom Costello

Sent from my iPhone




